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Over the last year, we have had a focus on developing links outside of the provision at Holly 

Grove. Over the last decade our practice has gone from strength to strength, PE and 

Physical Activity has played a key role in the school development plan.  

We have continued to work closely with the Burnley Sports Partnership who have supported 

us with the Active School programme which we have achieved top marks for. We have 

recently applied to remain Gold for the School games mark as well as develop greater 

relationships with the Youth Sport Trust. The Development Manager for the North West has 

met with the PE team and discussed the barriers for Physical Activity and PE for SEN 

schools. The meeting was very positive, Holly Grove will potentially become a lead inclusion 

school for the area as well as opportunities for better funding for PE and Physical Activity.  

This year we bought into the Limitless Clarets programme. This has enabled a coach to 

come and work with children one day a week which has helped with further opportunities. 

BFC also provided a half term club and will continue to develop their own understanding 

and skills to provide more clubs for our children.   

Within Holly Grove all teachers have focused on developing their understanding of MATP. 

This will help push forward motivating and tailored activities for children with PMLD. We 

have bought in the National Manager for MATP, Angela Lydon, who will help develop our 

practice and provision. I have attached the long term plans for MATP development.  

Children continue to develop their confidence and motivation for PE and Physical activity. 

Staff have commented on the activity levels of children during playtimes which is now being 

initiated by the children.  

We continue to work closely with our GLD cluster schools and have provided events for 

children. This year we have added UV sports, W/C Dance and Winter Olympics. Children in 

schools often comment on their excitement to attend events and represent Holly Grove 

school.  

Alex Jardine will become the new PE subject lead in September 2024.  

 



 

 

     

 

 


